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Committee Vote:  Favorable, 10-0 In favor:  Turner, Anderson-Walker, Davis, Dernoga, 

Franklin, Harrison, Hawkins, Ivey, Taveras, and Streeter. Absent: Glaros  

 

The County Council met as the Committee of the Whole on May 14th pursuant to CB-88-2015, to 

consider the Prince George’s County Local Development Council Multiyear Spending Plan for 

FY 2020-FY 2022 prior to transmittal to the LDC.  After consideration by the LDC the plan was 

then returned to the Administration with comments and then sent to the LDC for comment.  

After consideration of the comments legislation was transmitted to the County Council by the 

Administration and presented on September 24, 2019.  On October 8, 2019 the Council met as 

the Committee of the Whole to consider CR-077-2019 A Resolution Concerning Local Impact 

Grant Funds.  This resolution would approve the Local Impact Fund Multiyear Spending Plan for 

FY 2020 - FY 2022.  Amber Hendricks representing OMB confirmed that the Administration 

received the LDC’s comments July 1st and that they have been forwarded along with the plan. 

The committee was advised that the plan remains unchanged by the administration from what 

was presented originally in May.   

  

This plan allots $5.1 million of total funding.  The Board of Education would receive, 

$3,032,800 dollars.  The District 7 police station would receive $345,700 for additional officers 

and funding would be made available for Fire fighters at various stations in the impact area for a 

total of $190,000; Employ Prince George’s National Harbor Job Training Center would receive 

$337,000 in scholarships for high schools students attending Friendly, Oxon Hill, Potomac and 

Crossland high schools total $150,000; and the County’s Youth Employment Program  is set to 

receive $300,000 and grants to community organizations equal $750,000. The FY 2020 portion 

of the plan has been included in the FY 2020 Approved Budget Ordinance. 

 

The Committee of the Whole voted CR-077-2019 out Favorably, 10-0. 


